
International 
Communication 
Agency 
United States of America 

Washington, D. C. 20547 USICA 

April 21, 1981 

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request Concerning the John F. Kennedy 

Assassination 

Dear Mr. Weisberg: 

In connection with your May 21, 1977 request to the Naval Intelligence 

Service, the Department of Justice located one International Communication 

Agency (formerely the U.S. Information Agency) document and referred it to 

this Agency for review and direct reply to you. 

The document is a memorandum from Richard M. Schmidt, Jr., General Counsel, 

USIA, to Mr. David Stevenson, Department of Justice, Subject: Kennedy Film 

Showing in California, dated 10/13/66, 3 pages. It is now being released to 

you under provisions of the Act. 

Sincerely, 

L-c_ 

Charles Jones, Jr. 
Freedom of Information 
Privacy Act Coodinator 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
Route 12 
Frederick, Maryland 21701 


